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THE CHESTNUTS SURGERY 

PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
Chair - Mr Iain Sallis
MINUTES
Tuesday 28th April 2015 - The Chestnuts Surgery 
1.
PRESENT – RLD
            Is (Chair), RD (Practice Manager), MB, JH, MM 

2. 
APOLOGIES – RLD
            SC

3.
MINUTES FROM THE LAST MEETING - ALL (Paper Attached) 

Accepted as a true and accurate record
4.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING - ALL
            No matter arising   

5.
WELCOMES, FAREWELLS AND THIS MONTH'S REPRESENTATIVE - RLD 
· Welcome Ms Davy to the Group as a Real PRG member 

Practice Staff Representative:
· Lewis Beaumont - Apprentice
6.
'REAL' PRG - All
Practice Survey 2014-2015 
Members looked at the returns so far, distribution to continue until we reach approximately 100.  RD thanked the group for their support distribution surveys to patients  

Friends and Family         
Results consistently showing approximately 80% extremely likely to around 15% likely to recommend with the remained in other areas but none say ‘extremely unlikely’ Majority of the ‘neither likely or unlikely’ category is around waiting outside for open access and mis-interpretation of waiting times in open surgery which the practice has fed back to patients and will continue to educate the rationale for not changing the position after much discussion and pilot work.
You Said – We Did
Members looked at the latest ‘You said-We did’ and had nothing further to add. 
Turn Over
Continued…..2

Feedback, Comments & Suggestions
Feedback coming through is very good in line with friends and family outcomes.  Some patients have requested that we consider some sort of ticketing system and allow them early access to sit and wait.  Again the PPG felt the problem was not simply access or a system of ticketing but the Health, Safety, Insurance and cost involved in meeting the request which the group will assist the practice in explaining to patients.
Healthwatch Access Survey Feedback
RD told members about a patch wide access survey being carried out by the local health watch board and will feedback the results once known. 
Non Attenders Update
Data continues to improve.  The PPG have suggested an even greater push to educate and write to patients after 3 DNAs religiously to prevent abuse of the system and to give better access to patients that do attend the service.  RD advised that there is a system of writing to patients in place already but will look at ways to tighten this and make patients more aware of the costs of DNAs to the taxpayer, their own care and that of others. 

Action – RD to include DNAs regularly in practice newsletters.

CQC Visit Update
RD explained the new methodology that is being used by the CQC to inspect GP practices, she explained that all GP services in England had to be inspected by Sept 2016 and talked about the key areas of the inspection.
Access Update (Surgery and On-line)
RD informed members that access levels are consistent with the time of year and no unexpected pressures.  The open access continues to be praised for its guaranteed appt system.
Café Afternoon Feedback
RD thanked members for their valued assistance for the 3 café style afternoons that the group coordinated.  All three were well attended and patients are asking for more!  RD is currently seeking ways to fund further events.  Patients particularly welcomed having the opportunity to speak to community colleagues who set up stands at the events including; Carers Support, Age UK and East Riding Library Services who promoted cafe style Clinics for patients with Dementia/memory problems as well as other community events.  The events were very educational, well attended and appreciated.  
PMS Review Update – (Paper attached)
RD gave the group the latest update on the PMS review process.  The PPG discussed this and felt that the impact on services, particularly the withdrawal of the Over 65s MOT could potentially have a huge impact on older patients and the ongoing management of their care.  The PPG have asked the practice to make contact with the local PM (David Davis) and ask for a meeting with the group.
Action – RD to work with Ruth Marsden to move this forward.
7.          VIRTUAL PRG UPDATE
The Practice continues to develop a virtual PPG and intends to promote this more actively once the transfer of web provider and the development of the web content is complete.
8. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
             None 
9.          NEXT MEETING - Chair                       
             TBC
